
Page 1 of 2 

  
 
 
 
 

 
Meeting Minutes 
October 4, 2017 
 
Attendees:  18 Jerry Braunberger, Mike Glass, Bert Jacobson, DaWayne Kerbs, Sandi Lynch, Bonnie 
Mueller, Hope Mueller, Jim Mueller, Karl Mueller, Dan Mullin, Keith Olsen, Licia Shultz, Peggy Steck, 
Tim Steck,  Patty Walters, Russ Walters, Bren Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley 
 
President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm. 
Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the September 6th meeting minutes.  They were approved as read. 
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurers’ report and it was approved as presented.. 
 
 

Old Business 
 

Venue Update 
Lorin Wamsley provided updates on the following venues: 

 Valley River Center – Lorin checked in with VRC after running our events 7 and 8.  
There were no incidents reported and they are looking forward to our return for 
IceBreaker (events 1 and 2). 

 Coca Cola – Lorin made contact and the property is still owned by Coca Cola.  They 
have no interest in us racing there. 

 Douglas County Race Track – Lorin hasn’t talked with them yet.  Their schedules won’t 
be out until late January.  He will make contact then. 

Event 7 and 8 Recap 
Keith Olsen stated the event went very well.  There were no incidents and he heard good 
things about the courses.  Hope Mueller reported the only thing challenging was doing work 
assignments.  We were short on course workers and had a lot of novices and inexperienced 
workers.  There were around 100 participants on Saturday and around 72 on Sunday of which 
6 were novices.  Bert Jacobson felt IROC flowed well and was a fun course. 

IROC Recap 
Licia Shultz stated 25 participants ran IROC.  She wanted to thank all of those who helped 
make it a successful event;  Steven Brantley, Alan Bowers, Keith Olsen, Jeff Childers, David 
Mills, and Lorin Wamsley.  Licia volunteered to run the 2018 IROC event.  Bert Jacobson 
thanked Licia for a great job. 

Generator Update 
Jerry Braunberger reported we made it through the year without the additional generator.  We 
have received a $500.00 donation from an anonymous participant that will go towards the new 
generator.  Jerry will continue to look for a good deal. 

Banquet Update 
Bren Wamsley reported 22 people have registered so far.  The committee will have their 2nd 
planning meeting next week.  After the next club meeting the committee and banquet speakers 
will group to review timelines. 

2018 Proposed Event Dates 
Bren Wamsley reviewed the proposed dates.  Bren will make identified changes and we will 
review again at the November meeting.  Bonnie Mueller stated Doug Drouet and Tony Chilton 
are interested in organizing the Larison HillClimb event.  Dave Kipperman will be representing 
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EESCC at the NHA meeting.  Bonnie has scheduled January 13th for the poker party at the 
Mueller home, and a February date will be finalized for the Scavenger Hunt. 

Cindy Lee 
Bert and Lisa Jacobson visited Cindy Lee in rehab.  She was in a lot better spirits.  A motion 
was made to donate 250.00 to her cause.  It was seconded and all were in favor.  Bren 
Wamsley will purchase a get well card and everyone can sign at the next meeting.  Monies can 
be added to this card should anyone would like to contribute along with the clubs donation. 

Radios 
Bert Jacobson asked if it is worth renting the radios for our events.  There was some 
discussion.  We will table for a future meeting. 

Road Clean Up Reminder 
Bonnie Mueller mentioned the next road cleanup is scheduled for Saturday, November 11th. 

2018 2019 Officer Positions 
Bonnie Mueller queried whether anyone has shown interest in any of the officer positions.  No 
one has as of this time. 
 

New Business  

 
Possible Venue 

Tim and Peggy Steck have a possible venue for Lorin Wamsley to check out in Cottage Grove: 
Electronic Newsletter Release 
 Jim Mueller will produce November 13th. 
 
Adjourn Meeting 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:13 pm 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Bren Wamsley 

 

 
Homework Assignments 

 

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley no later 
than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
 
 
NOV Bren Wamsley DEC Jerry Shultz  JAN Bonnie Mueller  
FEB Russ Walters  MAR Hope Mueller  APR     
MAY    JUN    JUL 
 
 
All – Saturday, November 4, Year End Awards Banquet, Valley River Inn 
All – Saturday, November 11, Road Cleanup HWY 58 Milepost 1-3 
All – Saturday, January 13, Bonnie and Jim Mueller’s Home 
Bren Wamsley – Purchase card for Cindy 
Jerry Braunberger – Revise Inventory List 
Jerry Braunberger – Find generator 
Lorin Wamsley – Roseburg race track 
Lorin Wamsley – Cottage Grove Warehouse 
 
 
 
 


